Phone 5907

NATIONAL HISTORY & CULTURE COUNCIL

P.O.Box 356

48-49 Main Street,

Georgetown.

January 7th, 1965.

The Honourable Dr. C.B. Jagan, Camp Street, Georgetown.

Dear Dr. Jagan,

On behalf of the National History & Culture Council I shall like very much to thank you for your very fine gesture in generously donating the Dr. Jagan Gold Medal to be awarded as the prize for the best contribution in the field of literature.

Your Medal was won by Sheik N. Sadeek (and for the fourth time) and was pinned orbis lapel by your wife, for his collection of four short pieces entitled "Four Pages of Guyana".

The Judges of the competition were Mr. J.W.Chinapen (himself a Dr. Jagan's Gold Medalist) Mr. Martin Carter and Professor Joyce Sparer of the University of Guyana.

Thanking you again and your wife, and for your continued support.

I am, Very truly yours,

Shirl M. Sadak for Secretary.